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Dear Mr. DeRouen: 

I am writing to you on behalf of Kentucky Utilities Company and 
Louisville Gas and Electric Company (collectively, “Companies”) to update the 
Commission on tlie status of the testing and commissioning of Trimble County 
Unit 2 (“‘TC2”). The Companies stated in their applications in these 
proceedings that they anticipated TC2 would be in service in June 2010. h 
accordance with that expectation, TC2 entered its start-up and equipment 
commissioiiiiig phase as planned, achieving first fire on oil in mid-February and 
proceeding to commissioning of tlie fuel ignition systems. 

But as is common in projects of this magnitude and complexity, a 
number of equipment and other issues have arisen and been resolved over the 
last moiitli as commissioning has progressed. Most notably, an equipment 
difficulty arose during the steam-line blow process in early March, which 
involves higher firing rates to reacli the steam temperatures and pressures 
necessary to clean out the steam piping. Tlie steam blow process exhausts 
steam to tlie atmosphere via temporary pipe installations (including silencers 
to cornply with Siting Board requirements) until tlie permanent steam piping is 
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deemed adequately cleaned. During the steam blow, the temporary piping 
experienced a “water hammer” event that resulted in some pipe movement and 
damage to some of the temporary piping. The teinporary piping has been 
redesigned to eliminate this problem, but Bechtel has infolined the Companies 
that the resolution of these equipment issues has added additional time to the 
startup and coimnissioning schedule, resulting in a revised in-service date of 
late July. 

Should you have any questions please contact me at your convenience. 

Sincerely, 

L,oimie E. Bellar 

cc: Parties of Record 


